09.10.2018

Minutes of Patient Participation Group Meeting 9th October 2018
Present: Dr King, Dr Naik, Dr Swann, Ali King, Kathleen Senior, Peter McGregor, Pam Newstead, Gordon Padley.
No Apologies.

Jacqueline Liddle not present.

1) Matters arising from Minutes of last meeting

Online Services – the percentage has now increased to 13.2 % this is a steady increase
Minutes accepted.

2) Patient Survey – reception
So far 40 questionnaires  have been sent out. Only 1 of the 40 has said no to the questionnaire.  No further feedback was given.

It has been decided as a group to go ahead with the questionnaire and get it implemented into the practice for the reception team. This will be phased in. Firstly, with a notice in both receptions informing patients that a survey has been carried out and that majority agreed happy to be implemented.  Secondly, a refresher training for all staff on the 6th November with a go live date on the 7th November.  This will be monitored and reviewed regularly.  Feedback will be needed.  Ali to add to practice website also.  The key to all of this is consistency across both sites with our receptionists and patient care.
3) Salaried GP

Recruiting an extra 6 sessions.  The senior partners will then move to a 4 session week. Dr Whitehurst is retiring in November 2019, so we will be recruiting again in the future for this post also.

4) Practice Nurses

Unfortunately we are losing our maternity cover due to early resignation.  The nurse unfortunately had her purse stolen out of the treatment room when she nipped to the toilet.  This has made the experience not as pleasurable for her so has decided to leave earlier than planned.  Ali is going to look into CCTV for the practice and what exactly this involves.
5) Health Care Assistant

New HCA is starting in October.  She is a job share alongside the rest of the Hillsborough Neighbourhood on a temporary contract.

6) Flu Clinics 2018/19

Difficult Flu season this year due to different vaccines, different delivery dates and different batches coming through.  Last delivery is mid-November, which means 400 patients won’t be able to get the Flu vaccination till then.  This is too late, especially for the elderly and the house bound. We are hoping it will be different next year.

7) AOB

Community Defibrillator

The practice had CPR training last month and since then have been looking into getting a community Defibrillator installed outside the practice.  We would like to try and raise the funds through all the local businesses and residents and carry out a charity event.  It was agreed that Ali should write to local businesses to see if they would like to donate such as, Swann Morton, Tesco’s, Napoleons, Owlerton Race Course etc. Ali needs to do some further research as to where it needs to be, does it need electricity supply etc?

PPG Code of Practice
Gordon raised the question whether or not we have a ‘Code of Practice’ for the PPG.  We currently do not, only the guidelines.  Ali will look into this and see what other practices etc. may have.

GDPR

Gordon raised the question regarding GDPR and if we are fully compliant.  Ali explained we are and we have gone with all the guidelines given by NHS England for Primary Care.  This is still evolving.  We are still awaiting representatives from the CCG to be confirmed.  
Subject Access Requests are currently within the practice requested in writing alongside ID to reception and passed then to admin.  This is scanned into the patient’s notes and actioned in 30 days.  Gordon is unsure if this is the correct procedure.  Will look into this and confirm at the next meeting if this is correct.

Next Meeting:  15th January 2019 at 1:00pm.
